
Testimony of Kay Clymer in support of HJR 2.

“Chair Hall, Vice Chair Ferguson, Ranking Member Humphrey, and members of
the Committee”
I am a COS district captain for House District 97. Twelve years ago, Zanesville
Patriots had a special meeting with Dr. Michael Farris and Mark Meckler. They
were outstanding explaining their knowledge and our need of the 4th
Amendment of our Founding Fathers+ Constitution.
I knew what I needed to do, I had to continue to learn, share, and make a habit
of speaking up about those elected officials who were to be working for us. I
needed to support candidates that were for our great Republic.
I was disgusted with a members+ lack of understanding, therefore their wasteful
responses to issues. I would attend legislative meetings and would watch for
indicators that our elected members were hearing the presentations. I would
think what mindless questions some asked and/or responses . . again. Did they
not hear the same question asked and answered earlier? Did they come to just
occupy a seat? Hopefully, one member would give a correct answer as a
response!
The presenters were well prepared and their information could, would, should
correct faulty thinking. We would visit the elected member for a positive yes.
Many members were cordial but their responses were, “I need more
information before making a decision.”
It is time for term limits. It+s time for the “musical chairs” to stop! It is time for
many conservative citizens to listen to the wonderful COS “shorts”!
An Article V Convention of States gives us a return to federalism and state and
local self-governance as our Founders intended in the Constitution.
As a committee, please support HJR 2 and pass it on to the House for a full vote.
Thanks for your service to Ohio and providing me the opportunity to submit my
testimony.




